CITY COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF PAHOKEE
COMMISSION WORKSHOP/TOWN HALL MINUTES
Monday, October 29, 2018

Pursuant to due notice the Commission Workshop/Town Hall was held in the Parks and Recreation
Cafeteria at 360 East Main Street, Pahokee, Palm Beach County, Florida on October 29, 2018.

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Babb at 6:30 p.m.

Official attendance was recorded as follows:

Roll Call: Mayor Keith W. Babb, Jr. Present
Commissioner Benny L. Everett, I1I Present
Commissioner Felisia C. Hill Present
Vice Mayor Clara M. Murvin Present
Commissioner Diane L. Walker Present
City Manager Chandler Williamson Present
City Attorney Gary Brandenburg Present
Sergeant At Arms Lieutenant Picciolo Absent
Interim City Clerk Nylene Clarke Present

Topic

1. Marina Project

Mayor Babb advised the Workshop setting will convert to a Town Hall forum.
Commissioner Everett requested that Mr. Robert Lambert be given an opportunity to speak.

Mr. Williamson provided an overview of the purpose of the Town Hall. He listed of all of the
projects under the $1.2 Million grant, identified the additional projects that were not solicited in
the grant, and provided the status of each project. He brought clarity to concerns regarding
invoices, monies spent, and the sewer pumps. Mr. Williamson advised his goal is to have the
Marina ready for the Tri-Cities Barbecue, although there will be pending projects.

Mr. Lambert commended the City Manager on getting the $1.2 Million, commented in regards to
the pump out station, and discussed a letter from the Cabinet Affairs. He discussed the events that
occurred 20 months ago, and provided an overview of his concerns regarding the marina.

Mayor Babb introduced the moderator, Ms. Sanquetta Cowan.

The moderator asked a series of questions and Mr. Williamson replied.
Correspondence/Comments and Concerns of the City Commissioners

Commissioner Hill advised she would like for the City Manager and Mr. Lambert to work

together. She stressed the importance of business relationships and requested for the contract to be
continued.
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Vice Mayor Murvin reiterated the reason for the workshop and encourage the City Manager and
Mr. Lambert to work together. She requested for the lease to be placed back on the agenda.

Mr. Brandenburg advised the issue with the sewage has to be corrected, before a recommendation
can be made to the Cabinet.

Commissioner Everett advised there is a general consensus to have Mr. Lambert do business. He
advised the issues occurred prior to the City Manager and Commission, but they will take care of
it.

There being no further business to discuss, Mayor Babb adjourned the meeting at 8:30 p.m.

A

Keith W. Babb, Jr., Mayor” ’

%/) A=

ATTEST: Nflene Clarke, Interim City Clerk
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